
Ocosingo Chiapas Mexico February 19, 2025. 

Dear brothers in Christ, through this medium I address you with all respect and greet you. I 

hope that you are in good health with all your loved ones, enjoying the richest blessings of our 

Father God. 

After this brief greeting I move on to the following lines. 

This is the report for the month of January 2025. 

 

Wednesday, January 1, we went to Emiliano Zapata, Altamirano municipality, visiting Sister 

Florencia Aguilar. 

Sunday, January 5th, we were in the Sibalactic congregation in the municipality of Chilon 

preaching in the meeting place... 

Wednesday, January 8th to Chaonil municipality of Oxchuc praying for the health of young 

brother Abraham. 

Saturday, January 11, Ocosingo, Linda Vista neighborhood Praying for the health of Brother 

Abraham. 

Sunday, January 12, we went to Sacrifice Hope in the municipality of Ocosingo, preaching at 

the meeting place. 

On Wednesday, January 15, we were in Chaonil, municipality of Oxchuc, praying for the health 

of our little brother Abraham. 

Sunday, January 19, we went to the Venustiano Caranza Congregation in the municipality of 

Chilon. 

On Tuesday, January 21, we were in Balaxte, municipality of Ocosingo, at the home of Brother 

Antonio Sanchez praying for health. 

On Wednesday, January 22, we arrived in Chaonil, municipality of Oxchuc, for 3 days and on 

Wednesday we were praying for the health of our little brother Abraham. 

On Saturday, January 25, we went to Axin, municipality of Ocosingo, praying for the health of 

Brother Antonio. 

Sunday, January 26, Ocosingo, we were in the Bugambilia Neighborhood congregation for the 

appointment of the elders. 

Wednesday, January 29, we arrived at Sibalactic, municipality of Chilon, encouraging the 

brothers. 

We continue preaching on the Christian Dimension FM radio....  

 

KINDLY RESPONSIVELY, YOUR SERVANT AND OF CHRIST MATEO AGUILAR 

VAZQUEZ GREETINGS... 


